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Faculty Senate Meeting Minutes

May 5, 2008
Please email corrections to Faculty.Senate@nau.edu  
1. Call to order: 






  Blase Scarnati
President Blase Scarnati called the meeting of the NAU Faculty Senate to order in the Kaibab Room of the University Union at 3:01 pm.    

Members Present: Barbara Austin, Virginia Blankenship, Roger Bounds, Terry Crites, Bill Culbertson, Joyce DeVoss (appearing telephonically), Heidi Fogelberg, Marcus Ford, Angie Golden, Glenn Hookstra (appearing telephonically), Gae Johnson, Astrid Klocke, Rich Lei, , John Leung, Rebecca Maniglia (replacing Michael Costelloe), Helaine McLain, Phillip Mlsna, John Neuberger, Lon Owen, Jim Pinto, Jennifer Prior, Allen Reich, Jon Reyhner, James Sample, Blase Scarnati, Nando Schellen, Karen Sealander, David Sherry, C.J Smith, and Marsha Yowell.   

Members Absent:  Thom Alcoze, David Allen, Sylvester Allred, Samantha Arundel, Kathy Bohan, David Brumbaugh, Rebecca Campbell, Chuck Connell, Jack Dustman, Tara Green, Liz Grobsmith, John Haeger, Josh Hewes, Chunhye Lee, Sheryl Lutjens, Larry Mohrweis, Cecelia Ojeda, Ricardo Pereira, Reed Riner, Jacquelyn Schwandt, Louise Scott, Zack Smith, Julie Swann, Sumner Sydeman, Tom Wahl, and Ric Wiggal. 

Others present:  Pat Houser, Susanna Maxwell, and Karen Pugliesi.
2. Acceptance of Agenda/Minutes: 




  Blase Scarnati

The Agenda was accepted by unanimous consent.  It was moved and seconded to accept the Minutes of the April meeting of the Faculty Senate with corrections.  The motion was passed by unanimous consent.  
3. Opening Comments: 




  Blase Scarnati/Rich Lei
President Blase Scarnati opened the meeting with a brief overview of the past year’s activities of the Faculty Senate.  He noted the areas of faculty and staff salaries; shared governance and curriculum.  He cited particular accomplishments in these areas including movement on the CIP codes; removal of the summer salary cap; the appointment of Ron Pitt to reorganize the summer and winter programs; the COFS rewrite; the optional retirement plan; a successful AFC site visit; the revision of the Senate Bylaws to reflect the changes to the colleges; the beginning of a framework for college faculty councils; and the Senate’s help in promoting global education initiatives.  

Blase thanked the entire Senate for their efforts in making this a successful year.  He then turned the meeting over to incoming Faculty Senate President, Rich Lei.

4. Acknowledgement of Service 
Rich thanked Blase for his hard work and leadership and presented him with a plaque honoring his service. He further acknowledged the effort of those Senators that were finishing their term of service with a certificate of appreciation.  Of particular note, was the service of Marsha Yowell.  She was presented with a plaque acknowledging her many years of service and various roles of responsibility.  Lastly, he presented the Faculty Senate’s student worker, Stephanie Marino with a certificate of appreciation and an NAU alumnae sweatshirt for her 4 years of service.  Stephanie is graduating and will be leaving the Senate.   

5. Senate Scholarship Awards 
Rich next announced the recipients of the Faculty Senate $500 scholarships as Morgan Johnson and Hesham Elnagar.  Morgan was in attendance and accepted her award.   
6. Update on FY08 and FY09 budgets & Stimulus Package

MJ McMahon/Pat    Haeuser
MJ McMahon reported that there was nothing concrete to report at this time regarding the FY 09 budget.  She distributed an executive summary of the reduction in FY08 general fund appropriations which was accepted by ABOR at their April 24-25 meeting and has been submitted to the legislature.  She then introduced Pat Haeuser who gave an overview of the construction stimulus package.  Discussion ensued in which the Adel Math Building in particular was discussed.  In discussion, it was pointed out that we do expect an increase in the next Freshman class.  The discussion of salaries was also raised.  It was pointed out that due to the current circumstances raises were unlikely to be given by July 1st.  MJ said that they are preparing various scenarios in preparation for what the legislature may decide.
7. Announcements/New Business




Rich Lei
Rich encouraged all to participate in the Summer Senate which will meet June 9th, July 14th, and August 11th.  It is anticipated that the Senate will continue its work in the areas of the evaluation of Administrators, the summer compensation plan, and monitoring the progress of the budget.  

8. Adjourn  







  Action Item
The meeting was adjourned at 3:49 pm.  The next meeting will be at 3:00 p.m. on Monday, June 9, 2008 in the Patea Room of the Blome Building.
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